
FUHSD REOPENING COMMITEE 

January 20, 2022 
 

A summary of the meeting has been created, incorporating the chat from Zoom. Conversations 

have been aligned to the agenda items.  

 

Superintendent Polly Bove welcomed the group and provided an update on where we are 

today (slides 1-2).  

 

Associate Superintendent of Student and Special Services Trudy Gross reviewed our current 

case numbers and related information (slides 3-4).  

 

Polly reviewed our plan for masking (slide 5). 

16:09:59 From Parent: That is what I have done with my masks since the start of the pandemic. I 

work in a research lab at Stanford. I store my mask in a brown paper bag at the end of the day. 

Then use a new mask the next day and rotate the masks during the week. 

16:10:37 From Polly Bove: Thank you 

16:11:17 From Parent: For how many weeks are the KN95 or N95 recommended-what will be 

the off ramp and will students be informed ? I imagine the kids will wear the KN95's but that 

they will look forward to an off ramp as they are not very comfortable to wear all day. Also, are 

the K or N 95 recommended for even those kids who are boosted and vaccinated? 

16:14:38 From Polly Bove: We agree and work weekly with CDPH to get their guidance and 

will back off KN95’s when recommended. Yes, for both vaccinated and boosted and 

unvaccinated students 

16:14:48 From Parent: Thanks! 

16:18:02 From Principal: school year:). 

 

Trudy reviewed recent changes to the guidance provided by the CA Department of Public 

Health (slides 6-7). 

 

Polly reviewed current contact tracing and notification (slide 8). 

 

Trudy reviewed testing reminders (slide 9). 

 

Polly addressed questions on school closures and distance learning (slide 10). 

 

Participants moved into breakout groups to discuss the following questions: 

• What are the most pressing concerns you have now that we have started the second 

semester and are facing the Omicron variant? 

• What are you hearing from other parents/students/staff members? 

Notes from each group are provided in a separate document. 

 

Participants returned from the breakout groups, Polly thanked everyone for their 

attendance and participation. 

 


